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Todd Market Forecast for Monday December 16, 2013
Available Mon- Friday after 6:00 P.M. Eastern, 3:00 Pacific. 
                  
DOW                                                                   +129 on 1050 net advances
NASDAQ COMP                                                 +29 on 950 net advances
SHORT TERM TREND                         Bullish 
INTERMEDIATE TERM TREND       Bullish    

  STOCKS:  I want to go over my reasons for being bullish on this market. It's mainly seasonal. The market has a strong tendency to rally from the low in November or December to a high in December or January. 
        In 53 of the last 65 years, the ultimate high occurred in January. Of the 12 December tops, eight occurred in the last three days of the month. So, you see the end of the year and January have a strong pull. --- Check out the chart below.
    GOLD:  Gold was up $6. 
CHART: In addition to seasonals, several indicators remain  oversold. One is the 5 day moving average of the VIX percentage change. When it moves to 3.5, there is a tendency for the market to rally. 
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TORONTO EXCHANGE:    Toronto rose 59.                         
S&P\TSX Venture Comp: The Venture Comp was down 4.                                                               

BONDS: Bonds pulled back.                                                                                                                     
THE REST: The dollar was slightly lower again. Silver, copper and crude oil were higher.                                                                   
BOTTOM LINE:  

Our intermediate term systems are on a buy signal.  
   System 7    We are in cash. Stay there for now.            
System 8   We bought the SSO at 94.44. Sell at the close on Tuesday.                                 
NEWS AND FUNDAMENTALS:  
     The Empire State Mfg. Index came in at .98, less than the expected 4.50. Industrial production was up 1.1, more than the expected 0.6%. On Tuesday we get the CPI and the housing market index.     
.............. 
We’re on a sell for bonds as of  November 20.                    

 
We’re on a sell for the dollar and a buy for the euro as of November 13.                              

We’re on a buy for gold as of December 10.      
We're on a buy for silver as of December 10.             

We're on a buy for crude oil as of  December 6.              

We’re on a buy for copper as of  November 21.                   

We're on a sell for the Toronto Stock Exchange as of  December 5.           

We are on a sell for the S&P\TSX Venture Comp. as of November 20.  

 We are long term bullish for all major world markets, including those of the U.S., Britain, Canada, Germany, France and Japan. 

